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Thank You, Board Members (Past & Present) and All Volunteers
As residents of our neighborhood, we are all extremely fortunate

for many reasons, and as an organization, the Dundee-Memorial Park
Association is also extremely fortunate.  On page two of each issue of this
newsletter, you will find the names of people who help make this organi-
zation strong by currently or formerly volunteering to be on the board or
to take on tasks year after year.  When one thinks about it, what our neigh-
borhood accomplishes is quite astounding.  To list just a few:  The flower
basket program -- planting, purchasing, installing, daily watering and
removing the baskets; spring clean-up day (generating donations for
Dundee’s A. V. Sorensen Library); garage sale day; “Re-Tree Dundee”
program with its annual tree planting; maintaining a Facebook presence
and a recently revamped website (where you can pay dues and become a
member or make a donation to support the DMPA); and presenting reg-
ular neighborhood association meetings with interesting speakers and pro-
grams.  

As a Dundee resident for many years, I have grown to understand
how lucky we are for all the work that goes on, much of it out of the lime
light, to keep our neighborhood one of the best in the country, as pro-
claimed by the American Planning Association in 2011.  I wish to express
my personal gratitude and reflect the gratitude of many who have
expressed it to me, for all the work, talent and skill cheerfully offered up to
the DMPA by so many neighborhood residents.  You all make it the best!

Thank you, Adam!
On that note, I would like to express a special “Thank you” to

Adam Langdon, who led the board for the past two years.  It was difficult
to allow him to pass the baton, but he will continue to be deeply involved
in many ways, continuing his engagement as a board member, just with-
out the (virtual) gavel.  He represented the DMPA in many venues, raised
awareness of the dangers of reversible lanes on Farnam and advocated for
an end to that practice.  (He will keep working on that!)  He successfully
worked to increase DMPA membership and expand board positions,
increasing neighbors’ involvement in the DMPA.  And, while accom-
plishing those goals and many others, he represented the DMPA with
charm, good humor, intelligence, enthusiasm, integrity, and diligence.
Thank you, Adam!  I am glad you are not going anywhere!

Letter From the President

Continued on page 4

No DMPA
Meetings

Until September 
Enjoy Your Summer! 

Dundee Day

August 27th
Pancake Breakfast 
7 AM - 11 AM 

Parade starts at 10:30 A.M

And much, much
more!
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Village Canvas & Cabernet, Webster Designs Assoc. 
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The Dundee-Memorial Park Association Newsletter is published  monthly by

Shurson Publishing. Direct all advertising inquires to 402-714-1016. Send all
articles for submission and press releases to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Ave,
Omaha, NE 68131, e-mail to ellenshurson@gmail.com  to arrive by the 15th of
the month preceding publication. Content may be edited for clarity and space
considerations. No warranties of the products or services printed herein are
expressed or implied by either the DMPA or Shurson Publishing. 

Memberships please send the form on the inside back cover to:
Elizabeth McNichols, 5017 1/2 Cass St., Omaha, NE 68132. 
Questions call 402- 551-5246    or email:  elimci@cox.net



your neighborhood bank      more

You may know us as the friendly, neighborhood bank. But there’s more to the 

story than that. Here, you’ll find mortgage experts to help with all of your  

purchasing, refinancing, and home equity loan needs. You’ll find experienced  

financial advisors who can provide you with the custom planning and consultation 

you need to meet any dream. Plus, you’ll find insurance experts who know how 

to save you money on anything from home, auto, and life to business and health 

insurance. Best of all, you  

can find it right here. In your 

neighborhood. What more 

could you ask for? 50th and Underwood    dundeebanking.com

EQUAL HOUSING LENDER.

Securities offered through Securities America Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc.  

Dundee Bank dba Dundee Financial Services and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

NOT A DEPOSIT. NOT FDIC INSURED. NOT INSURED BY ANY GOVERNMENT AGENCY. NOT BANK GUARANTEED. MAY LOSE VALUE.



Flower Baskets and the Water Brigade
Once again, on Mothers Day weekend, our flower

baskets appeared, hanging from our historic street lamps,
courtesy of Peter Manhart, Bob Welk, and many other vol-
unteers.  This is our 19th year for the flower baskets – thank
you, Dan Rock and all the Rock family, for the idea and the
diligence to bring the vision into existence.  Our flower bas-
kets are now a Dundee icon,  a symbol of what a strong,
engaging community can do. In addition, thank you Dan for
19 years of continuing to lead and coordinate the water
brigade.  You will often see Dan in the truck, usually early
mornings, keeping the flowers lush and gorgeous.  Please
consider signing up to be on the water brigade.  It is fun and
you have the honor of driving the DMPA-owned water
truck from plant to plant, which provides new perspective on
what keeps Dundee so beautiful.

DCG’s Little Free Library
We have some interesting folks here in Dundee.

The people at the Dundee Community Garden, in addition
to all the other ways they contribute to the community, have
built a “Little Free Library.”  I stop by often, and find val-
ued treasures there.  On one stop, I found “The Indian in
the Cupboard,” a children’s book that I have heard of many
times but never read.  I took it home, enjoyed reading it (I
like children’s books), and sent it out to Arizona to my
young granddaughter, so she and I could talk about the
story.  Thank you to whomever left that book for me, and to
the DCG for the delightful addition of their Little Free
Library.  (I also enjoy seeing books I have left disappear,
making their way to another home, another reader.)

Ongoing Projects – Bridge Restoration, The Sunks, “You
Are Here” Mural

This year we have a lot going on.  There are three
neighborhood projects in the fundraising stage and the
DMPA is involved in all three of them.  On our website you
can make contributions for the Friends of the Bridge proj-
ect, restoring the award-winning, almost 50-year old pedes-
trian bridge over Dodge, connecting Memorial Park to
Elmwood Park.  The other major project is the redesign and
construction of the gardens for “The Sunks,” that open space
just east of Dundee Presbyterian Church, where the ice skat-
ing rink pops up each winter.  Matt Dwyer, along with Big
Muddy Inc, is leading the design team (and fundraising) to
bring the Sunks back to its original glory.  This will be a
hugely significant project for Dundee, making the Sunks an
inviting, beautifully landscaped garden and gathering place,
while keeping the “football” part of the Sunks available for
all those energetic young folks who want to run after the
ball, or go ice skating in the winter.  The third project,
which will be accomplished first, is the “You Are Here”
mural project planned for the west brick wall of the Dundee

Towers.  Dundee resident and widely renowned artist,
Watie White, in cooperation with the group, In Common,
will be doing the art work, with a planned unveiling for
Dundee Day.  The mural will have portraits of Dundee peo-
ple, a true reflection and celebration of Dundee’s residents.

Dundee Day – August 27th – the Last Saturday in August
Dundee’s street event is long standing, at least three

decades.  Originated by the DMPA, it was designed as a
way to say “Thank You” to all our neighbors and share a cel-
ebration of Dundee.  For quite a few years, the event was
organized by volunteers from the Dundee Merchants
Association.  It is a huge task, requiring many, many volun-
teer hours.  In addition to all the planning hours, on the day
of the event, to create a smooth and fun multi-faceted event,
it takes many people, very early morning set up and very late
night break down/clean up, a full 24 hours of intense volun-
teer activity.

Over the past year and a half, we have seen a change
in Dundee Day’s operations and volunteer staffing.  Perhaps
you noticed some new faces last year.  Several months ago,
the DMPA and the Dundee Merchants Association formal-
ized an arrangement making the event a collaboration
between the two organizations.  Sarah Troia, co-owner of
Denim Saloon and President of the Dundee Merchants
Association, and Sara Jensen, DMPA board member, are
taking the lead to make certain this year’s Dundee Day is
one of the best ever, with our traditional pancake breakfast,
parade, street Olympics, bounce house, and a large variety of
craft goods and farmers’ market type foods, food trucks, and
the popular evening street festival with beer garden and live
music. 

There are many volunteer opportunities available –
a fun way to get involved.  If you are interested, you can con-
tact Sara Jensen at SJensen0917@gmail.com or Sarah Troia
at Denim Saloon.

All revenues from the Dundee Day event go to pro-
viding the business district with year-round, weekend, off-
duty police patrol.  In addition, this year, sponsorship adver-
tising and donation opportunities are available.  

While it can be intimidating to take up the helm on
the heels of such an effective leader as Adam, I will be doing
my best to serve the neighborhood association in every way
I can, relying on all of you and especially the volunteers who
make the neighborhood great.  I enjoy seeing you all in the
neighborhood and welcome your comments and sugges-
tions, and look forward to friendly greetings as we see each
other all over the neighborhood.  Our monthly meetings
resume in September, so see you then.  Have a great sum-
mer!
Stay up to date on our news through our website:
www.Dundee-Memorial Park.org

President’s Message
Continued from front page.
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Business District Update
-- Molly Romero, Marks Bistro

Baela Rose – 4919 Underwood Ave
After some construction delays, the new Baela Rose is planning to open the first week of June, so they may

be celebrating as this newsletter reaches your hands.  Several months ago, in this newsletter, I wrote a short article on
the restaurant and its owners. It has been a long time coming, and Chef-Owner Kyle Anderson, along with his wife
and business partner, Rose Anderson, will be bringing a welcome addition to the Dundee dining scene.

Legacy Art & Frame – 111 North 50th Street – 402-330-6665
While picking up a calligraphy print I had asked Michael to frame for me, I spotted some vintage Japanese

wood block prints he had on display.  A sizable collection of these prints, which we guessed were from the 1940’s, are
placed with him on consignment.  Who knows how they arrived in the states, or their history beyond the current
owner’s knowledge, but they are stunningly beautiful.  All remaining prints are images of botanicals – gorgeous flow-
ers, bushes, tress.  Very colorful, and showing the beautiful patina of age.  I could not resist, so I picked more than a
few, after convincing myself I could make wall space available for them.  I felt I had to pass along the information
because these are such treasures, and so amazingly affordable.  The larger prints are 10” x 13” on mats that measure
15” x 18” and are offered at $40 each.  There are smaller prints, 8” x 9” on mats that measure 9” x 12” that are offered
for $12 each.  In addition, Michael has some loose pages (probably from books?) measuring 6” x 8” that are offered
for $10 each. The number on consignment is quickly dwindling, as they are irresistible.  But if you find yourself near
his shop, drop in to see if he has some still available – among all his other treasures.

Cask Republic – 5003 Underwood
With the French Bulldog closing, a new business is planned for that space.  As you may have read in the

Omaha World-Herald, the three proprietors of this new business are taken with Canadian poutine, a truly comfort
dish of French fried potatoes, cheese curds and gravy, which can be prepared in multiple ways and with a variety of
additions.  In a conversation with Craig Lundin, I learned that in addition to the many variations of poutine – assort-
ed appetizers and entrees – they will have desserts and, true to their name, a wall of craft beers on tap, as many as 27.
They plan to have an opening in early June – so keep your eyes on their developments.

The Skye Building – 5018 Underwood
The other day, Dr. Kurt Davey confirmed that his Pediatric Office will be moving in to their Dundee offices

May 31, and will be open, ready for patient appointments on May 31.  The other second- and third-floor tenants,
including apartment residents, will be moving in on May 31 and June 1.  The street-level businesses, Scout and
Willie Thiesen’s restaurant, move in a bit later, with Scout being first, opening July 1, and the (not yet named)
restaurant expecting a mid-August opening.  Please welcome them all to Dundee’s Underwood business district.

4949 Underwood – the Former Beer & Loathing Building
We all feel we have a stake on how our business district develops, and it seems we are all curious about what

will next occupy the building formerly occupied by Beer & Loathing.  Based on a recent conversation I had with a
representative of Tom Simmons, the property owner, nothing yet has been decided on who or what will be the next
business in the building.  When I know more I will post it in the newsletter.

Allow your street number to be visible to
Emergency Responders

Have your curb painted with a stencil of your street
number for easily sighted address in the case of an emer-
gency for $10.  Simply Mail in this fully completed slip with
check of $10 to 
Gabi Rock:
307 south 53rd street,  Omaha, NE 68132

Name:    __________________________
Address: __________________________
Phone Number: ____________________________

No  DMPA Meetings  
Until September 

Enjoy your Summer



Dundee Community Garden 
Ice Cream Social June 26

Wow spring has gotten off to a fast start!  We’re already har-
vesting, as we made our first produce donation to the residents
of the Underwood Tower on May 14, with a 24-pound dona-
tion of spring produce including rhubarb, radishes, and lots of
spring greens—spinach, collards, kale, and mixed salad greens. 

Annual Ice Cream Social, Sun. June 26, 3-5 p.m.  Join us for
our annual ice cream social.  We’ll have sundaes for $1, with all
the toppings, including homemade hot fudge.  We’ll also have
free face painting for the kids.  Please come to see what’s grow-
ing at the garden and have some ice cream!

Kids in the Garden: Nature Weaving Looms and Flower
Pounding, Wed. June 15, 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. Children ages 5-12
are invited to come make stick looms and weave garden treas-
ures into the strings; and make a banner by pounding leaves and
flowers.  FREE.

Dodge Street Overpass Update

Just like the rest of Omaha, “Friends of the
Bridge” (a grassroots group promoting the restoration of
the Dodge Street Overpass) is gearing up for the annual
Bank of the West Celebrates America concert at
Memorial Park on Friday, July 1st. This year Kenny
Loggins is the headline act and while everyone is “gonna
cut footloose” we will be there promoting the restoration
of the Dodge Street Overpass; complete with a video on
the jumbo screens professionally produced by Dundee
Digital!

For many residents in the Dundee Memorial
Park neighborhood, the free summer concert is a chance
to host a yard party for friends and family before, during,
and after the big show. One of our efforts will be to
recruit party hosts to collect donations from their guests
for the Overpass restoration. We will supply donation
buckets as well as drop-off and pick-up service. We will
also have a supply of lapel stickers displaying our web
address and a QR code your smart phone is capable of
scanning to facilitate online donations. 

If you plan on hosting a party for this year’s
Memorial Park concert and would be willing to set out a
donation bucket, please contact Peter Manhart at
402.350.3890 or themanharts@cox.net City councilman
Pete Festersen has already volunteered to collect dona-
tions at the Parkwood Lane party!

Finally, if you would like to support our restora-
tion efforts now, donations are being accepted at our web
site www.dodgestreetoverpass.org Each donation gets us
one step closer to our goal of preserving the iconic
Overpass for future generations.

Thank you!
Nick Manhart
“Friends of the Bridge”

2016 DUNDEE DAY

SATURDAY AUGUST 27th
PARADE APPLICATION

Please help us have a happy, well-organized Dundee
Day Parade. We plan to start the parade at 10:30 A.M.
at the entrance to Memorial Park. Participants need to
fill out this application and return it to the Dundee
Dell as soon aspossible along with your check. Each
participant group must pay $20.00 with checks payable
to Dundee Merchants
Association.

Everyone is welcome!
Name of organization/contact person or 

individuals marching:
___________________________________________
____________________________________________
Address:_____________________________________

__________________________________________
Phone: ______________________________

Number of Individuals Participating:__________
Mail to:  PAT GOBEL

DUNDEE DELL
5007 Underwood Avenue
Omaha, Nebraska 68132

402-553-9501



When you get together with “old

house people” (people who own

old houses, not old people who

live in houses) the conversation

inevitably drifts to the topic of

how to find good workers to fix

up an old house. That happened recently to me at a neigh-

borhood holiday get-together which evolved into a mini-

workshop on restoring double-hung windows but most of

the questions were about hiring good repair people.

The bad news is that it’s hard to find good repair

people. The worse news is it’s going to get harder.

Unfortunately, most home improvement companies don’t

want to touch an old house—mostly because old house

work often uncovers unanticipated surprises. Like ceiling

replastering that reveals decrepit plumbing or a simple

electrical repair that can’t be finished until a damaged

joist is replaced. Also, many of the skilled craftsmen are

getting old and getting out. A company we hired to

replace a metal roof had to bring a guy out of retirement

because he was the only one who knew how to roll and

solder the seams in the copper sheets. The concrete fin-

isher who poured a new driveway for us retired one

month after our job was done. 

More old house owners are going to have to do it

themselves just out of necessity. It has always been the

purpose of this column to offer some guidance on old

house repairs and even more importantly to offer encour-

agement to try.

But many people are intimidated by old house

renovation. “I’m just not handy”, friends and neighbors

often tell me. “Handy”, is not a gift—something you are

born with—but a skill that you develop over time. Like

many situations in life, you have to start where you are,

work with you have and do what you can.  

Here are some tips on how to get started.

Start with simple projects. Replacing the float

assembly in a constantly running toilet is a lot easier than

replacing all the plumbing lines that criss-cross your

basement ceiling. Patching a hole in a plaster wall is sim-

pler than drywalling the kitchen ceiling. 

Seek out “how to” advice.  Friends, co-workers,

or family members who have done what you want to do

are great sources of help. (You may even be able to bribe

them with a few cold beers to make a house call.) The

Internet is a great resource for step-by-step instructions.

Try Googling your project. (For example, Googling

“insulating an attic” brought up 32,600 entries.) Books

and magazines are still reliable resources. The library has

hundreds of books and magazines on home repair with

detailed instructions, many amply illustrated with pic-

tures that show you exactly what to do. Ask people at sup-

ply sources like lumberyards, hardware stores and whole-

sale distributors. When I needed help with a dishwasher

that wouldn’t drain properly, a patient and understanding

counterman at an appliance parts store on 72nd street

offered some sound advice. A seventeen dollar part fixed

the problem and saved me seventy-five bucks or more on

a service call. 

Invest in good tools and the right tools for the

job. Often times when you find how-to-do-it articles they

will list the tools you’ll need. Make the investment in the

right tools and you’ll instantly be twice as handy as you

thought. I guarantee it. Don’t buy the cheapest tools. They

will just frustrate you and maybe make a mess of your

project. You probably don’t have to buy the most expen-

sive tools, either. Stick with tools somewhere in the mid-

dle price range and you’ll do just fine.

Be patient. Allow plenty of time for your proj-

ects. Home repair professionals have to work quickly and

efficiently. Their livelihood depends on it. You, however,

can take your time. If you get stuck on a problem, walk

away for awhile. Sleep on it if you can. I have been pleas-

antly amazed how many times a seemingly impossible

home repair problem was easy to fix with a fresh start.

Do what you can. Maybe you can’t do a whole

job like renovating your kitchen. But try to work it out

with your contractor to do parts of the job like tear out, or

painting, or whatever you’re comfortable with. 

While it’s doubtful that you will ever develop the

same skill level as a professional, no professional is going

to care about your home the way you do. And a profes-

sional is unlikely to devote the extra time and care on

project that you will. So keep the faith. You’ll save a bun-

dle. You’ll lessen the frustrations of finding good old

house repair people. And, best of all, when neighbors and

friends get together at your house you can point to the

results of your latest home repair project and say proud-

ly: “I did that myself.”

Connections

For an online archive of previous articles go to:

http://www.dundee-memorialpark.org/
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Dodge Street Subway Mural Completed

Members of UNO’s Chapter of the National Art Education Association completed installing the mural on the
west side of the subway tunnel in May.  Last October, the renovation work (new lighting, painting, concrete repair,
drainage repair and new signage) was completed and the mural created by Dundee School students was installed on
the east side of the tunnel.  Unfortunately, colder weather required a delay until May before the rest of the mural could
be installed.  The west side mural, which contains five windows onto Dundee landmarks, was created by UNO art edu-
cation students.  A protective anti-graffiti coating has also been placed over the new mural.  A special thank you to
Amanda Caillau and all of the UNO and Dundee School students who put in hundreds of hours to make the two
murals possible.

With the installation of the mural, the Dodge St. Subway project is now complete.  What was once an eyesore
has now become a new neighborhood landmark while preserving one of Dundee’s historic structures.  This project
could not have happened without the very generous donors who gave $40,000 to this project.  A special debt of grat-
itude is owed to the Sherwood Foundation, Peter Kiewit Foundation, Mayor’s Neighborhood Grant, City of Omaha
Public Works Anti-Graffiti Grant, the Midtown Neighborhood Alliance, Dundee Elementary School and the
University of Nebraska-Omaha for their generous support of this project.

Please be sure to stop by 51st & Dodge St. to see these great murals!

Please Patronize Our
Advertisers 

... And tell them you saw their ad 
in the newsletter.

Advertising Support Makes This
Newsletter Possible. 

If you would like to Advertise 
call 402-714-1016

or email: ellenshurson@gmail.com



A.V. Sorensen Library &  Recreation Center 
48th & Cass Streets

Library Info: 444-5274  ww.omahapubliclibrary.org
Tues & Thurs 10 am - 8 pm  Wed, Fri, Sat 10 am- 6 pm  Closed Sunday & Monday  

Recreation Center  info: 444-5596  www.cityofomaha.org/parks
Saturday 8:30 am - 12 pm Mon - Thurs  8:30 am - 8:30 pm   Fri 8:30 am - 5:30 pm
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Dundee-Memorial Park Association    Membership Form 

Name (s) ______________________________________

Address: _________________________________________   Zipcode ___________

Phone _______________________     E-mail: _____________________________

Multiple year membership discounts : Family  2 year - $20,  Senior 2 year -$10, Business  2 yr $30

Send form (Photo copy acceptable) and checks made out to DMPA to

Eli McNichols 5017 1/2 Cass St,  Omaha, NE 68132 

(Please DO NOT send to p.o. box.) 

Advertising Rates: $8 for three lines plus $2 for each addi-

tional line. $14 for a three line ad run for two consecutive

months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces & punctuation.

Submissions will be edited to fit contracted space. Send check

to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Avenue, 68131. 

Email: ellenshurson@gmail.com or call 402- 551-6787. 

Dundee Classified /Want Ads 

Annual 

Membership

Dues: 

Family $12

Senior $6

Business $20

Multiple year 

discounts available

____  I would like to learn about volunteer opportunities.

Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a   ____new member ____ renewal.

Reserve this spot 

for next month

For pennies per household.

Call  402-551-6787

Votes
Wanted

www.lightthebridge.org
Addressing Hunger

100% Nonprofit

lFor: 3,189

Dundee Day 
August 27th

Plan to Join the Fun!

Sponsorships for Dundee Day – August 27
We are currently seeking sponsors for Dundee Day

and have sent out our first round of requests.  Our goal is to

get 5 key sponsors who would be the marquee leaders for

the event.  Please let us know if you or anyone you know

would be interested in taking this kind of leadership role.

Sponsorships are a bargain at $1,000.  Considering over

10,000 people from around Omaha attend the event, that’s

pretty cheap advertising!



Shurson Publishing
131 N. 31 Avenue
Omaha, NE 68131

To avoid delay... Please send all membership renewals to address on membership form, on the other side of this page.

Please. DO NOT send membership forms to the address above.
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If you were advertising here.... 
you could be getting calls right now!

To advertise call 402-714-1016

Hundreds of fabulous photos & historical facts
$47 hardcover collector’s edition

Available at Dundee Bank
50th & Underwood, 

or by mail order from Shurson Publishing, 
email: ellenshurson@gmail.com 

Or call 402-714-1016.

Dundee Neb., 
A Pictorial History


